
          Pipestone, Minnesota 

          June 27, 2025 

 

Pursuant to due call and notice thereof, a Special Meeting of the Pipestone City Council was duly 

held in the city council chambers at Pipestone City Hall at 10:00 a.m. on the 27th day of June 2025. 

Mayor Dan Delaney called the meeting to order. Members present: Dan Delaney, Danielle 

Thompson, Rodger Smidt, and Verdeen Colbeck. Others present: Kyle Kuphal, Public Access 

Coordinator Steve Moffitt, Assistant City Administrator-Clerk Stephanie LaBrune, and City 

Administrator Deb Nelson. 

 

Mayor Delaney called the meeting to order and stated the purpose of the special meeting was to 

consider a request for council action from the Pipestone Area Chamber of Commerce and Visitor’s 

Bureau in regards to the closure of a street for the Water Tower Festival event.  

 

Delaney read the full request stating the Pipestone Chamber of Commerce is requesting permission 

to close the 100 block of 3rd St. S.W. to be used as an alternate location for the Arts, Crafts, & 

Vendor Fair for Water Tower Festival on Saturday, June 28, 2025 from 7:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. He 

said they are requesting this alternate location due to the forecasted rainfall on Wednesday, June 

25, 2025 and any additional rainfall which could result in overly soft ground on the courthouse 

lawn, making it unsuitable for heavier vendor trucks.  

 

Motion by Thompson, seconded by Colbeck and unanimously carried to approve the request of 

the Chamber of Commerce to close the 100 block of 3rd St. S.W. to be used as an alternate location 

for the arts, crafts, and vendor fair for the Water Tower Festival on Saturday, June 28, 2025 from 

7:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

Motion was made by Smidt, seconded by Colbeck and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting 

at 10:02 a.m. 

 

 

              

       Dan Delaney 

       Mayor 

 

 

ATTEST: 

 

 

       

Stephanie LaBrune 

Assistant City Administrator - Clerk 


